INDIAN RIVER FARMS WATER CONTROL DISTRICT

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Indian River Farms Water Control District
June 9, 2022
The monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held in the office of the District in Vero Beach, Florida, Thursday, June 9, 2022 at 2:00 O’clock P.M.  

Those present were Supervisors William Barker Sr., Mark Tripson and Bobby Lindsey; Marvin Carter, Carter Associates, Inc., David E. Gunter, Jr., Assistant Superintendent, and David E. Gunter, Secretary.
Supervisor Tripson called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. and called for approval of the minutes of Mays’s regular meeting. On motion duly made and carried, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as submitted. Cash on hand as of May 31, 2022 was given as $2,171,574.23
On a motion made by Supervisor Barker and second by Supervisor Lindsey the following vouchers were approved for payment:
[image: image1.emf]18083United Healthcare 91.33 $           18105Future Horizon 47,115.56 $      

18084Florida Blue 5,000.34 $      18106Reladyne Florida 608.53 $          

18085De Lage Landen Financial 217.22 $         18107McMaster - Carr 127.88 $          

18086Cincinnati Life Insurance 128.83 $         18108Unifirst Corporation 665.25 $          

18087Office Payroll 7,389.27 $      18109All - Rite Water 13.57 $            

18088Shop Payroll 6,785.75 $      18110Carter & Associates 650.00 $          

18089IRS 4,822.36 $      18111Rossway & Swan 650.00 $          

18090FPL 647.16 $         18112Robert Blackburn 100.00 $          

18091Waste Management 132.60 $         18113Supervisors 150.00 $          

18092Cole Auto Supply 584.46 $         18114Canady Company 21,655.74 $      

18093St. Lucie Battery & Tire 228.77 $         18115Florida Retirement System 7,226.35 $       

18094FL DEP 50.00 $           18116David E Gunter 1,349.10 $       

18095Atco International 141.55 $         18117E-Z Brew 171.00 $          

18096Florida Broadband 50.00 $           18118FMIT 9,703.00 $       

18097Don Mullanack 430.00 $         18119ESRI 700.00 $          

18098Everglades Equipment 116.25 $         18120Office Payroll 10,876.88 $      

18099Cintas 341.82 $         18121Shop Payroll 10,760.62 $      

18100Port Consolidated 4,786.79 $      18121BIRS 6,575.06 $       

18101Grainger 1,132.88 $      18122Office Payroll 9,630.67 $       

18102Sprint 1,168.67 $      18123Shop Payroll 7,149.96 $       

18103Sun Coast Welding 646.49 $         18124IRS 5,449.44 $       

18104Turner Industrial 144.12 $         18124BGO Daddy 40.34 $            

35,036.66 $     18124CFRS 72.27 $            

141,441.22 $    

176,477.88 $    


We have received five (5) Utility Construction Permit Applications for consideration at the June 9th Board Meeting.

[image: image2.emf](1)   Reques t from  FP&L   to  replace poles and overhead/aerial lines across North Relief Canal along  westerly right - of - way of 58 th   Avenue. We have requested additional information regarding this  permit application.                       RECOMMENDATION:    We  recommend approval of  this permit, subject   to all   a pplicable   standard               p rovisos ,  special conditions   and receipt of acceptable revised plans.      (2)   Request from FP&L to replace existing poles and aerial crossing of Lateral “G” Canal in Section 15 - 32 - 39.  We have requested additional information regarding this permit application.               RECOMMENDATION:    We  recommend approval of this permit, subject   to all applicable standard               p rovisos ,  special conditions  and receipt of acceptable revised plans.     (3)   We have previously reviewed and issued a Use/Connection Permit for West Vero Crossing Project   (Publix Supermarket) at Southwest corner of 82 nd   Ave nue and State Road 60, and have requested  submittal of Utility Construction Permit for proposed water main within adjacent Sub - lateral R - 3  (S.R.60) Canal right - of - way.   RECOMMENDATION:     We recommend approval of this permit application subject to all  applicable standard provisos and special conditions and final acceptance and approval of  Superintendent David Gunter and Carter Associates, Inc.      (4)   We are currently reviewing plans for proposed   Magnolia Place Subdivision located in West 10 acres  of East 20 acres of Tract 11, Section 32 - 32 - 39, including proposed water and force main  crossings of  Sub - lateral A - 4 - E (33 rd   Street) Canal.   RECOMMENDATION:   We recommend approval of this permit applicatio n subject to all  applicable standard provisos and special conditions.     


(5)  We are currently reviewing plans for Pineapple Preserve, LLC, Section 32-32-39 proposed Water and    Sewer force main crossing Sub-lateral G-3W.
RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval of this permit application subject to all applicable standard provisos and special conditions.
On a motion by Supervisor Lindsey and second by Supervisor Barker the above permits were approved.

Secretary Gunter presented the 2020/2021 audited financial statements for approval.

On a motion by Supervisor Lindsey and second by Supervisor Tripson the audited financial statements were approved.

Secretary Gunter presented an Amended Budget for the 2021/2022 fiscal year. Supervisor Lindsey made a motion to accept the Budget Amendment as presented with a second by Supervisor Tripson. Motion approved. A copy of the budget is available in the District office.

Secretary Gunter recommended that all employees receive a 10% raise and a one-time bonus of $1000 to help offset the incurred inflation, since raises were last given in 2020.  On a motion by Supervisor Lindsey and second by Supervisor Barker a 10% increase and a one-time $1000 bonus for all employees was approved.

Secretary Gunter presented the proposed tax rate for the 2022/2023 year at $21.50 per acre, and the 2022/2023 proposed budget.  On a motion by Supervisor Lindsey and second by Supervisor Tripson approval of the tax rate and budget as presented.  The Board thereby resolved the following resolution
RESOLUTION


WHEREAS, the Property Appraiser of Indian River County, Florida, has been heretofore authorized and directed to extend the taxes levied by this District upon the Tax Rolls of Indian River County, Florida;


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Supervisors of the INDIAN RIVER FARMS WATER CONTROL DISTRICT, Indian River County, Florida that this Board does herewith levy a maintenance tax for the year 2022 upon each tract or parcel of land within this district, subject to taxation of $21.50 per acre or fraction thereof.  Said maintenance tax shall be equal and uniform in amount upon each acre of land assessed and the minimum drainage tax shall not be less than the one-acre tax rate herewith established and said minimum drainage tax shall apply to any one parcel separately assessed to maintain and preserve the ditches, drains and drainage works of this District and to repair and restore the same when needed and for the purpose of defraying the current expenses of this District; and


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that, when said tax is so levied or extended and assessed by the Property Appraiser of Indian River County, he shall certify the same to the Tax Collector of Indian River County, Florida who is herewith directed to demand and collect the maintenance tax so levied and to make return thereof to this District as provided by the law; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution shall be furnished to the Property Appraiser of Indian River County, Florida and to the Tax Collector of Indian River County, Florida.


*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*

STATE OF FLORIDA

COUNTY OF INDIAN RIVER


I, David E. Gunter, as Secretary of the INDIAN RIVER FARMS WATER CONTROL DISTRICT, certify the foregoing to be a true copy of Resolution duly adopted by said District at a meeting thereof held on the 9th day of June 2022.







     David E. Gunter, Secretary



(Seal)

Superintendent Gunter presented a request from Dan Corrigan family to buy the outside borrow ditch area at the northwest corner of the district.
After much discussion the Board felt that the District needed to maintain ownership of that corner in the event was needed to increase the height or otherwise improve our West Levee.
The Board suggested that an option for the Corrigan’s would be to construct a road in the 102 Avenue alignment using a permit from the district to cross our North Dike Ditch and Levee. There is a dedicated road R/W for 102 Avenue, depending on the width of the roadway, the builder would need to acquire additional R/W to the west from the adjacent owners of those properties. The developer could possibly talk to the County to see if they had any interest in constructing the Roadway within the 150 foot wide easement that they have, if it were a county road, the district could issue a permit to Indian River County to use a portion of our R/W if their design does not adversely effect the function of the district.
Superintendent Gunter presented to declare the R/W necessary for the Oslo Road Interchange to be surplus so that they can be sold to FDOT, with the understanding that none of the works of the District shall be conveyed only to be covered by permanent easement. 
On a motion by supervisor Lindsey and second by Supervisor Tripson, and all in favor R/W declared surplus to be sold to FDOT for Oslo Road Interchange.
Superintendent Gunter gave updates for ongoing work in the District with no action required by the Board at this time.
There being no further business to come before the District Board, the meeting was adjourned.

       David E. Gunter, Secretary


                      Mark Tripson, President

